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                                     Part I 
 
The information required by Part I will be included in the prospectus provided 
to participants in the Plan. 
 
 
 



                                     Part II 
 
                           INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE 
                             REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
Item 3.  Incorporation of Certain Documents by Reference. 
 
         The following documents which have been filed by Eastman Kodak Company 
(the "Registrant" or "Kodak") with the Securities and Exchange Commission are 
incorporated herein by reference: 
 
         (a) The Registrant's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year 
ended December 31, 2000 and the Registrant's Amended Annual Report on Form 
10-K/A filed pursuant to Section 13 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; 
 
         (b) All other reports filed by the Registrant pursuant to Sections 
13(a) and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 since December 31, 2000, 
including specifically, but not limited to, the Registrant's Quarterly Report on 
Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ending March 31, 2001; 
 
                        Description of Kodak Common Stock 
 
         The following is a brief description of Kodak Common Stock. 
 
         Dividend Rights 
 
         Each share of Kodak common stock ranks equally with all other shares of 
Kodak common stock with respect to dividends. Dividends may be declared by the 
Board of Directors and paid by Kodak at such times as the Board of Directors 
determines, all pursuant to the provisions of the New Jersey Business 
Corporations Act. 
 
         Voting Rights 
 
         Each holder of Kodak common stock is entitled to one vote per share of 
such stock held. Kodak common stock does not have cumulative voting rights. 
Holders of Kodak common stock are entitled to vote on all matters requiring 
shareholder approval under New Jersey law and Kodak's Restated Certificate of 
Incorporation and By-Laws, and to elect the members of the Board of Directors. 
Directors are divided into three classes, each such class, as nearly as 
possible, having the same number of directors. At each annual meeting of the 
shareholders, the 
 



 
 
directors chosen to succeed those whose terms have then expired shall be 
identified as being of the same class as the directors they succeeded and shall 
be elected by the shareholders for a term expiring at the third succeeding 
annual meeting of shareholders. 
 
Liquidation Rights 
 
         Holders of Kodak common stock are entitled on liquidation to receive 
all assets which remain after payment to creditors and holders of preferred 
stock. 
 
Preemptive Rights 
 
         Holders of Kodak common stock are not entitled to preemptive rights. 
There are no provisions for redemption, conversion rights, sinking funds, or 
liability for further calls or assessments by Kodak with respect to Kodak common 
stock. 
 
         All documents filed by the Registrant pursuant to Sections 13(a), 
13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 subsequent to the 
date of this Registration Statement and prior to the filing of a post-effective 
amendment which indicates that all securities offered hereby have been sold or 
which deregisters all securities remaining unsold shall be deemed to be 
incorporated by reference herein and to be a part hereof from the date of the 
filing of such documents. 
 
Item 4.  Description of Securities. 
 
         Not Applicable. 
 
Item 5.  Interests of Named Experts and Counsel. 
 
         The legality of the securities being offered will be passed upon by 
Gary P. Van Graafeiland, Senior Vice President and General Counsel of Kodak. Mr. 
Van Graafeiland owns and has options to purchase Kodak Common Stock. 
 
Item 6.  Indemnification of Directors and Officers. 
 
         Section 14A:3-5 of the New Jersey Business Corporation Act empowers a 
corporation to indemnify its directors, officers and employees against expenses 
or liabilities in connection with any proceeding involving such persons by 
reason of their being such directors, officers or employees. Article 6 of 
Kodak's Restated Certificate of Incorporation and Article 8, Section 2 of 
Kodak's by-laws provide for indemnification, to the full extent permitted by law 
of Kodak's directors, officers and employees. In addition, Kodak maintains 
directors and officers liability insurance insuring its directors and officers 
against liabilities against which they can not be indemnified by Kodak. 
 
Item 7.  Exemption from Registration Claimed. 
 
         Not applicable. 
 



 
 
 
Item 8.  Exhibits. 
 
4-1      Ofoto 1999 Stock Incentive Plan* 
 
5-1      Opinion of Gary P. Van Graafeiland 
         as to the legality of the securities 
         registered* 
 
23-1     Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 
         independent accountants* 
 
23-2     Consent of Gary P. Van Graafeiland* 
 
* Included with this filing. 
 
 
Item 9.  Undertakings. 
 
         (a)      The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes: 
 
                  (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are 
being made, a post-effective amendment to this Registration Statement to include 
any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously 
disclosed in the Registration Statement or any material change to such 
information in the Registration Statement. 
 
                  (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under 
the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed 
to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, 
and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the 
initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
                  (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective 
amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the 
termination of the offering. 
 
         (b) The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of 
determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the 
Registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the 
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that is incorporated by reference in this 
Registration Statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement 
relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities 
at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
Indemnification of Certain Persons 
 
         Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities 
Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of 
the Registrant pursuant to the provisions described in Item 6 of the 
Registration Statement, or otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in 
the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is 
against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. 
In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other 
than the payment by 
 



 
 
the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or 
controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any action, 
suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person 
in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless 
in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling 
precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether 
such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and 
will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the 
Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all 
the requirements for filing on Form S-8, and has duly caused this Registration 
Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the City of Rochester, State of New York, on July 2, 2001. 
 
                                       EASTMAN KODAK COMPANY 
 
 
                                       By:/s/Daniel A. Carp 
                                          -------------------------------------- 
                                          Daniel A. Carp, Chairman of the Board 
                                          and Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
KNOWN ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature appears 
below hereby severally constitutes and appoints Gary P. Van Graafeiland, Joyce 
P. Haag and Laurence L. Hickey and each of them, his true and lawful 
attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution 
for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities to sign any 
and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to the Registration 
Statement, and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents 
in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, granting 
unto said attorney-in-fact and agents, and each of them, full power and 
authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite or necessary 
to be done in and about the foregoing, as fully to all intents and purposes as 
he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that each 
said attorneys-in-fact and agents or any of them or their or his substitute or 
substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this 
Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the 
capacities and on the dates indicated. 
 
 
  /s/ Daniel A. Carp            Director and Chief              July 2, 2001 
- --------------------------      Executive Officer 
      Daniel A. Carp            (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
 
 
  /s/ Robert H. Brust           Executive Vice President        July 2, 2001 
- --------------------------      and Chief Financial Officer 
      Robert H. Brust           (Principal Financial Officer) 
 
 
 
  /s/ Robert P. Rozek           Controller                      July 2, 2001 
- --------------------------      (Principal Accounting 
      Robert P. Rozek           Officer) 
 



 
 
 
 
  /s/ Richard S. Braddock             Director                   July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
    Richard S. Braddock 
 
 
 
  /s/ William W. Bradley              Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
    William W. Bradley 
 
 
 
  /s/ Martha Layne Collins            Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
   Martha Layne Collins 
 
 
 
  /s/ Alice F. Emerson                Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Alice F. Emerson 
 
 
 
  /s/ Paul E. Gray                    Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
       Paul E. Gray 
 
 
 
  /s/ Durk I. Jager                   Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
       Durk I. Jager 
 
 
 
  /s/ Debra L. Lee                    Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
       Debra L. Lee 
 
 
 
  /s/ Hector de J. Ruiz               Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
     Hector de J. Ruiz 
 
 
  /s/ Laura D'Andrea Tyson            Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
   Laura D'Andrea Tyson 
 
 
 
  /s/ Richard A. Zimmerman            Director                  July 2, 2001 
- -------------------------- 
   Richard A. Zimmerman 
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                                   OFOTO, INC. 
 
                            1999 STOCK INCENTIVE PLAN 
 
                ADOPTED BY THE BOARD AND APPROVED BY SHAREHOLDERS 
 
 
         1. Purpose. 
 
         The purpose of the Plan is to offer selected employees, directors and 
consultants an opportunity to acquire a proprietary interest in the success of 
the Company, or to increase such interest, to encourage such persons to remain 
in the employ of the Company and to attract new employees with outstanding 
qualifications. 
 
         The Plan provides for the direct grant or sale of Common Stock and for 
the grant of Options to purchase Common Stock. Options granted under the Plan 
may include Non statutory Options as well as Incentive Stock Options intended to 
qualify under section 422 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. 
 
         2. Definitions. 
 
         (a) "Board" shall mean the Board of Directors of the Company, as 
constituted from time to time. 
 
         (b) "Change in Control" shall mean any one of the following events: 
 
                  (i) The consummation of a merger, consolidation, sale of the 
         Company's stock, or other reorganization of the Company (other than a 
         reincorporation of the Company), if after giving effect to such merger, 
         consolidation or other reorganization of the Company, the stockholders 
         of the Company immediately prior to such merger, consolidation or other 
         reorganization do not represent a majority in interest of the holders 
         of voting securities (on a fully diluted basis) with the ordinary 
         voting power to elect directors of the surviving or resulting entity 
         after such merger, consolidation or other reorganization; or 
 
                  (ii) The sale of all or substantially all of the assets of the 
         Company to a third party who is not an affiliate of the Company. 
 
         (c) "Code" shall mean the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. 
 
         (d) "Committee" shall mean a committee consisting of one or more 
members of the Board that is appointed by the Board to administer the Plan. 
 
         (e) "Common Stock" means the Company's common stock. 
 
 
         (f) "Company" shall mean Ofoto, Inc., a Delaware corporation. 
 



 
 
         (g) "Consultant" shall mean an individual who performs bona fide 
services to the Company, a Parent or a Subsidiary other than as an Employee or a 
member of the Board. 
 
         (h) "Employee" shall mean any individual who is a common-law employee 
of the Company, a Parent or a Subsidiary. 
 
         (i) "Exercise Price" shall mean the amount for which one share of 
Common Stock may be purchased upon exercise of an Option, as specified by the 
Board in the applicable Stock Option Agreement. 
 
         (j) "Fair Market Value" shall mean the fair market value of a share of 
Common Stock, as determined by the Board in good faith. Such determination shall 
be conclusive and binding on all persons. 
 
         (k) "Incentive Stock Option" or "ISO" shall mean an incentive stock 
option described in Code section 422(b). 
 
         (l) "Non-Employee Director" shall mean a member of the Board who is not 
an Employee. 
 
         (m) "Non-statutory Option" or "NSO" shall mean a stock option that is 
not an ISO. 
 
         (n) "Offeree" shall mean an individual to whom the, Board has offered 
the right to acquire Common Stock other than upon exercise of an Option. 
 
         (o) "Option" shall mean an ISO or NSO granted under the Plan entitling 
the holder to purchase Common Stock. 
 
         (p) "Optionee" shall mean an individual who holds an Option. 
 
         (q) "Parent" shall have the meaning set forth in section 424(e) of the 
Code. 
 
         (r) "Plan" shall mean this 1999 Stock Incentive Plan. 
 
         (s) "Purchase Price" shall mean the consideration for which one share 
of Common Stock may be acquired under the Plan pursuant to a grant or sale under 
Section 6, as specified by the Board. 
 
         (t) "Service" shall mean service as an Employee, Non-Employee Director 
or Consultant. 
 
         (u) "Stock Option Agreement" shall mean the agreement between the 
Company and an Optionee that contains the terms, conditions and restrictions 
pertaining to an Option. 
 
         (v) "Stock Purchase Agreement" shall mean the agreement between the 
Company and an Offeree who acquires Common Stock under the Plan (other than 
pursuant to an Option) that contains the terms, conditions and restrictions 
pertaining to the acquisition of such Common Stock. 
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         (w) "Subsidiary" shall have the meaning set forth in section 424(f) of 
the Code. A corporation that attains the status of a Subsidiary on a date after 
the adoption of the Plan shall be considered a Subsidiary commencing as of such 
date. 
 
         (x) "Ten Percent Stockholder" means an individual who owns more than 
ten percent (10%) of the total combined voting power of all classes of 
outstanding stock of the Company, its Parent or any of its Subsidiaries. In 
determining stock ownership, the attribution rules of section 424(d) of the Code 
shall be applied. 
 
         3. Administration. 
 
         (a) Committees of the Board. The Plan shall be administered by the 
Board. However, any or all administrative functions otherwise exercisable by the 
Board may be delegated to a Committee. Members of the Committee shall serve for 
such period of time as the Board may determine and shall be subject to removal 
by the Board at any time. The Board may also at any time terminate the functions 
of the Committee and reassume all powers and authority previously delegated to 
the Committee. Any reference to the Board in the Plan shall be construed as a 
reference to the Committee (if any) to whom the Board has assigned a particular 
function, 
 
         (b) Authority of the Board. Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the 
Board shall have full authority and discretion to take any actions it deems 
necessary or advisable for the administration of the Plan. All decisions, 
interpretations and other actions of the Board shall be final and binding on all 
parties who have an interest in the Plan or any option or shares issued 
thereunder. 
 
         4. Eligibility. 
 
         Only Employees, Non-Employee Directors and Consultants shall be 
eligible for the grant of Options or the direct grant or sale of Common Stock. 
Only Employees shall be eligible for the grant of ISOs. 
 
         5. Stock Subject to Plan. 
 
         (a) Basic Limitation. The stock issuable under the Plan shall be shares 
of authorized but unissued or reacquired Common Stock. The maximum number of 
shares of Common Stock which may be issued under the Plan shall not exceed Five 
Million (5,000,000) shares, subject to adjustment pursuant to Section 9. 
 
         (b) Additional Shares. If any outstanding Option or other right to 
acquire Common Stock for any reason expires or , is canceled, forfeited or 
otherwise terminated, the Common Stock allocable to the unexercised portion of 
such Option or other right shall again be available for the purposes of the 
Plan. If shares of Common Stock issued under the Plan are reacquired by the 
Company pursuant to any right of repurchase or right of first refusal, such 
shares of Common Stock shall again be available for the purposes of the Plan, 
except such shares shall not be available for ISOs. 
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         6. Terms and Conditions of Grants or Sales. 
 
         (a) Stock Purchase Agreement. Each grant or sale of Common Stock under 
the Plan other than upon exercise of an Option shall be evidenced by a Stock 
Purchase Agreement between the Offeree and the Company. Such grant or sale shall 
be subject to all applicable terms and conditions of the Plan and may be subject 
to any other terms and conditions that are not inconsistent with the Plan and 
that the Board deems appropriate for inclusion in a Stock Purchase Agreement. 
The provisions of the various Stock Purchase Agreements entered into under the 
Plan need not be identical. 
 
         (b) Duration of Offers and Nontransferability of Rights. Any right to 
acquire Common Stock under the Plan other than an Option shall automatically 
expire if not exercised by the Offeree within the number of days specified by 
the Board and communicated to the Offeree. Such right shall not be transferable 
and shall be exercisable only by the Offeree to whom such right was granted. 
 
         (c) Purchase Price. The Purchase Price shall be established by the 
Board and set forth in the Stock Purchase Agreement and, to the extent required 
to comply with the California Corporations Code or the regulations thereunder, 
shall not be less than eighty-five percent (85%) of Fair Market Value (one 
hundred percent (100%) for Ten Percent Stockholders). The Purchase Price shall 
be payable in a form described in Section 8 or, in the discretion of the Board, 
in consideration for past services rendered to the Company or for its benefit. 
 
         (d) Withholding Taxes. As a condition to the purchase of Common Stock, 
the Offeree shall make such arrangements as the Board may require for the 
satisfaction of any federal, state or local withholding tax obligations that may 
arise in connection with such purchase. 
 
         (e) Restrictions on Transfer of Common Stock. No Common Stock granted 
or sold under the Plan may be sold, made the subject of any short sale or loan, 
hypothecated, pledged, optioned or otherwise transferred or disposed of by the 
Offeree for such period of time not to exceed one hundred eighty (180) days 
following the effective date of a registration statement covering securities of 
the Company filed under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, unless such 
restriction is consented to or waived by the managing underwriter. Subject to 
the preceding sentence, any Common Stock granted or sold under the Plan shall be 
subject to such special conditions, rights of repurchase, rights of first 
refusal and other transfer restrictions as the Board may determine. Such 
restrictions shall apply in addition to any general restrictions that may apply 
to all holders of Common Stock. 
 
         7. Terms and Conditions of Options. 
 
         (a) Stock Option Agreement. Each grant of an Option under the Plan 
shall be evidenced by a Stock Option Agreement between the Optionee and the 
Company. Such Option shall be subject to all applicable terms and conditions of 
the Plan and may be subject to any other terms and conditions that are not 
inconsistent with the Plan and that the Board deems appropriate for inclusion in 
a Stock Option Agreement. The provisions of the various Stock Option Agreements 
entered into under the Plan need not be identical. 
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         (b) Number of Shares, Option Type. Each Stock Option Agreement shall 
specify the number of shares of Common Stock that are subject to the Option and 
shall provide for the adjustment of such number in accordance with Section 9. 
The Stock Option Agreement shall also specify whether the Option is an ISO or a 
NSO. To-the extent that the aggregate Fair Market Value of the Common Stock 
subject to ISOs that are exercisable for the first time by any Optionee during 
any calendar year (under all plans of the Company and any Parent or Subsidiary) 
exceeds $100,000, such Options shall be treated as NSOs. For purposes of this 
Section 7(b), ISOs shall be taken into account in the order in which they were 
granted. The Fair Market Value of the Common Stock shall be determined as of the 
time the Option with respect to such Common Stock is granted. 
 
         (c) Exercise Price. An Option's Exercise Price shall be established by 
the Board and set forth in a Stock Option Agreement. The Exercise Price of an 
ISO shall not be less than one hundred percent (100%) of the Fair Market Value 
(one hundred ten percent (110%) for Ten Percent Stockholders) on the date of 
grant. The Exercise Price of a NSO shall not be less than eight-five percent 
(85%) of the Fair Market Value (one hundred ten percent (110%) for Ten Percent 
Stockholders) on the date of grant. The Exercise Price shall be payable in a 
form described in Section 8. Notwithstanding the foregoing, an Option may be 
granted with an exercise price lower than that set prescribed in this paragraph 
if the Option grant is attributable to the issuance or assumption of an option 
in a transaction to which Code section 424(a) applies. 
 
         (d) Withholding Taxes. As a condition to the exercise of an Option, the 
Optionee shall make such arrangements as the Board may require for the 
`satisfaction of any federal, state, local or foreign withholding tax 
obligations, that may arise in connection with such exercise. The Optionee shall 
also make such arrangements as the Board may require for the satisfaction of any 
federal, state, local or foreign withholding tax obligations that may arise in 
connection with the disposition of Common Stock acquired by exercising an 
Option. 
 
         (e) Effect of Change in Control or Company's Initial Public Offering. 
Vesting of any Option granted under the Plan shall accelerate by six (6) months 
and shall become fully exercisable as to all shares subject to such Option in 
the event that a change in control occurs with respect to the Company or upon 
the Company's initial public offering. 
 
         (f) Vesting/Exercisability. Each Stock Option Agreement shall specify 
the date when all or any installment of the Option is to vest or become 
exercisable. To the extent required to comply with the California Corporations 
Code or the regulations thereunder, an Option granted to Employees who are not 
officers shall vest and become exercisable no less rapidly than the rate of 
twenty percent (20%) per year for each of the first five (5) years from the date 
of grant. Subject to the preceding sentence, the vesting of any Option shall be 
determined by the Board in its sole discretion. A Stock Option Agreement may 
permit an Optionee to exercise an Option before it is vested, subject to the 
Company's right of repurchase over any shares acquired under the unvested 
portion of the Option (an "early exercise") which right of repurchase shall 
lapse at the same rate the Option would have vested had there been no early 
exercise. A Stock Option Agreement may, but need not, provide for full or 
partial vesting in connection with a Change in Control. 
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         (g) Term. The Stock Option Agreement shall specify the term of the 
Option. The term shall not exceed ten (10) years from the date of grant (five 
(5) years in the case of an ISO granted to a Ten Percent Stockholder). Subject 
to the preceding sentence, the Board at its sole discretion shall determine when 
an Option is to expire. 
 
         (h) Nontransferability. No Option shall be transferable by the Optionee 
other than by will or by the laws of descent and distribution except to the 
extent permitted by applicable law and the Stock Option Agreement. An Option may 
be exercised during the lifetime of the Optionee only or by the guardian or 
legal representative of the Optionee. No Option or interest therein may be 
transferred, assigned, pledged or hypothecated by the Optionee during his 
lifetime, whether by operation of law or otherwise, or be made subject to 
execution, attachment or similar process. 
 
         (i) Exercise of Options on Termination of Service. To the extent 
required to comply with the California Corporations Code or the regulations 
thereunder, each Stock Option Agreement shall provide that the Optionee shall 
have the right to exercise the Option following termination of the Optionee's 
Service, during the Option's term, for at least thirty (30) days following 
termination of Service for any reason except cause, death or disability, and for 
at least six (6) months following termination of Service due to death or 
disability. 
 
         (j) No Rights as a Stockholder. An Optionee, or a transferee of an 
Optionee, shall have no rights as a stockholder with respect to any Common Stock 
covered by an Option until such person becomes entitled to receive such Common 
Stock by filing a notice of exercise and paying the Exercise Price pursuant to 
the terms of such Option. 
 
         (k) Modification, Extension and Assumption of Options. Within the 
limitations of the Plan, the Board may modify, extend or assume outstanding 
Options or may accept the cancellation of outstanding Options (whether granted 
by the Company or another issuer) in return for the grant of new Options for the 
same or a different number of shares of Common Stock and at the same or a 
different Exercise Price. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no modification of an 
Option shall, without the consent of the Optionee, impair the Optionee's rights 
or increase the Optionee's obligations under such Option. 
 
         (l) Restrictions on Transfer. No shares of Common Stock issued upon 
exercise of an Option may be sold or otherwise transferred or disposed of by the 
Optionee during the one hundred eighty (180) day period following the effective 
date of a registration statement covering securities of the Company filed under 
the Securities Act of 1933 (unless such restriction is consented to or waived by 
the managing underwriter). Subject to the preceding sentence, any Common Stock 
issued upon exercise of an Option shall be subject to such rights of repurchase, 
rights of first refusal and other transfer restrictions as the Board may 
determine. Such restrictions shall apply in addition to any restrictions that 
may apply to holders of Common Stock generally. Any right to repurchase an 
Optionee's Common Stock at the original Exercise Price upon termination of the 
Optionee's Service shall lapse at least as rapidly as the schedule set forth in 
Subsection (e) above. Any such repurchase right may be exercised only within 
ninety (90) days after the termination of the Optionee's Service for cash or for 
cancellation of indebtedness incurred in purchasing the Common Stock. 
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         8. Forms of Payment. 
 
         (a) General Rule. The entire Purchase Price or Exercise Price shall be 
payable in cash or cash equivalents acceptable to the Company at the time of 
exercise or purchase, except as otherwise provided in this Section 8. 
 
         (b) Surrender of Stock. To the extent that a Stock Option Agreement or 
Stock Purchase Agreement so provides, payment may be made all or in part with 
Common Stock that has already been owned by the Optionee or the Optionee's 
representative for any time period specified by the Board and that are 
surrendered to the Company in good form for transfer. Such Common Stock shall be 
valued at Fair Market Value on the date when the new Common Stock is purchased 
under the Plan. 
 
         (c) Promissory Notes. To the extent that a Stock Option Agreement or 
Stock Purchase agreement so provides, payment may be made all or in part with a 
full recourse promissory note executed by the Optionee. The interest rate and 
other terms and conditions of such note shall be determined by the Board. The 
Board may require that the Optionee pledge his or her Common Stock to the 
Company for the purpose of securing the payment of such note. In no event shall 
the stock certificate(s) representing such Common Stock be released to the 
Optionee until such note is paid in fall, unless otherwise provided in the Stock 
Option Agreement or Stock Purchase Agreement. 
 
         (d) Exercise/Sale. To the extent that a Stock Option Agreement so 
provides, and if the Common Stock is publicly traded, all or any part of the 
Exercise Price and any withholding taxes may be paid by delivering (on a form 
prescribed by the Company) an irrevocable direction to a securities broker 
approved by the Company to sell all or part of the Common Stock being purchased 
under the Plan and to deliver all or part of the sales proceeds to the Company. 
 
         (e) Exercise/Pledge. To the extent that a Stock Option Agreement so 
provides, and if the Common Stock is publicly traded, all or any part of the 
Exercise Price and any withholding taxes may be paid by delivering (on a form 
prescribed by the Company) an irrevocable direction to pledge all or part of the 
Common Stock being purchased under the Plan to a securities broker or lender 
approved by the Company, as security for a loan, and to deliver all or part of 
the loan proceeds to the Company. 
 
         9. Adjustments Upon Changes in Common Stock. 
 
         (a) General. In the event of a subdivision of the outstanding Common 
Stock, a declaration of a dividend payable in Common Stock, a declaration of an 
extraordinary dividend payable in a form other than Common Stock in an amount 
that has a material effect on the value of Common Stock, a combination or 
consolidation of the outstanding Common Stock into a lesser number of shares, a 
recapitalization, a reclassification or a similar occurrence, the Board shall 
make appropriate adjustments in one or more-of (i) the number of shares of 
Common Stock available for future grants of Options or other rights to acquire 
Common Stock under Section 5, (ii) the number of shares of Common Stock covered 
by each outstanding Option or other right to acquire Common Stock or (iii) the 
Exercise Price of each outstanding Option or the Purchase Price of each other 
right to acquire Common Stock. 
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         (b) Mergers and Consolidations. In the event that the Company is a 
party to a merger or consolidation, outstanding Options or other rights to 
acquire Common Stock shall be subject to the agreement of merger or 
reorganization. Such agreement, without an Optionee's consent, may provide for: 
 
                  (i) The continuation of such outstanding Options by the 
         Company (if the Company is the surviving corporation); 
 
                  (ii) The assumption of the Plan and such outstanding Options 
         by the surviving corporation or its parent; 
 
                  (iii) The substitution by the surviving corporation or its 
         parent of options with substantially the same terms for such 
         outstanding Options; or 
 
                  (iv) The cancellation of such outstanding Options to the 
         extent not exercised before the merger or consolidation; provided, 
         however, that the Optionee will be credited with an additional six (6) 
         months of vesting; and (B) such cancellation shall not occur unless the 
         Optionee has received either an opportunity to exercise the Options 
         prior to cancellation or a cash payment equal in value to the built-in 
         option gain on the vested portion of the Option, less applicable 
         withholding. 
 
         In the event that an Optionee's employment is terminated without 
"cause" following a Change in Control, then fifty percent (50%) of such 
Optionee's remaining unvested Options shall vest and such Optionee shall not be 
subject to any provisions requiring cliff vesting. Additional vesting shall be 
credited by setting back the vesting start date for the Option by the number of 
months of additional vesting. For purposes of this Subsection 9(b) only, "cause" 
shall mean termination of employment for (i) conduct materially detrimental to 
the employer, (ii) conviction or plea of nolo contendere to a felony or (iii) 
any intentional misconduct that the employer reasonably believes would make it 
impracticable for the Employee to discharge substantially all of Employee's 
duties. 
 
         (c) Reservation of Rights. Except as provided in this Section 9, an 
Optionee or Offeree shall have no rights by reason of (i) any subdivision or 
consolidation of shares of stock of any class, (ii) the payment of any dividend, 
or (iii) any other increase or decrease in the number of shares of stock of any 
class. Any issue by the Company of shares of stock of any class, or securities 
convertible into shares of stock of any class, shall not affect, and no 
adjustment by reason thereof shall be made with respect to, the number of shares 
of Common Stock subject to an Option, or the number of shares subject to any 
other right to acquire Common Stock and/or the Exercise Price or Purchase Price. 
The grant of an Option or other right to acquire Common Stock pursuant to the 
Plan shall not affect in any way the right or power of the Company to make 
adjustments, reclassifications, reorganizations or changes of its capital or 
business structure, to merge or consolidate or to dissolve, liquidate, sell or 
transfer all or any part of its business or assets. 
 
         10. Legal Requirements. 
 
         (a) Restrictions on Issuance. Common Stock shall not be issued under 
the Plan unless the issuance and delivery of such Common Stock complies with (or 
is exempt from) all 
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applicable requirements of law, including (without limitation) the Securities 
Act of 1933, as amended, the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder, state 
securities laws and regulations, and the regulations of any stock exchange on 
which the Company's securities may then be listed, and the Company has obtained 
the approval or favorable ruling from any governmental agency that the Company 
determines is necessary or advisable. 
 
         (b) Financial Reports. To the extent required to comply with the 
California Corporations Code or the regulations thereunder, not less often than 
annually the Company shall furnish to Optionees and Offerees Company summary 
financial information including a balance sheet regarding the Company's 
financial condition and results of operations, unless such Optionees or Offerees 
have duties with the Company that assure them access to equivalent information. 
Such financial statements need not be audited. 
 
         11. No Employment Rights. 
 
 
         No provision of the Plan, nor any Option granted or other right to 
acquire Common Stock granted under the Plan, shall be construed to give any 
person any right to become, to be treated as, or to remain an Employee, 
Consultant or Non-Employee Director. The Company and its Subsidiaries reserve 
the right to terminate any person's Service at any time and for any reason. 
 
         12. Duration and Amendments. 
 
 
         (a) Term of the Plan. The Plan, as set forth herein, shall become 
effective on the date of its adoption by the Board, subject to the approval of 
the Company's stockholders. In the event that the stockholders fail to approve 
the Plan within twelve (12) months after its adoption by the Board, any Option 
grants or other right to acquire Common Stock already made shall be null and 
void, and no additional Option grants or other right to acquire Common Stock 
shall be made after such date. The Plan shall terminate automatically ten (10) 
years after its adoption by the Board and may be terminated on any earlier date 
pursuant to Subsection (b) below. 
 
         (b) Right to Amend or Terminate the Plan. The Board may amend or 
terminate the Plan at any time. Rights under any Option granted or other right 
to acquire Common Stock granted before amendment of the Plan shall not be 
materially altered, or impaired adversely, by such amendment, except with 
consent of the Optionee or Offeree. An amendment of the Plan shall be subject to 
the approval of the Company's stockholders only to the extent required by 
applicable laws, regulations or rules. 
 
         (c) Effect of Amendment or Termination. No Common Stock shall be issued 
or sold under the Plan after the termination thereof, except upon exercise of an 
Option granted prior to such termination. The termination of the Plan, or any 
amendment thereof, shall not affect any Common Stock previously issued or Option 
previously granted under the Plan. 
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         13. Execution. 
 
         To record the adoption of the Plan., the Company has caused its 
authorized officer to execute the same. 
 
 



Exhibit 5-1 
 
 
July 2, 2001 
 
 
Eastman Kodak Company 
343 State Street 
Rochester, New York 14650 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
I am Senior Vice President and General Counsel of Eastman Kodak Company, a New 
Jersey corporation ("Kodak"). 
 
With respect to the Registration Statement on Form S-8 (the "Registration 
Statement") filed today by Kodak with the Securities and Exchange Commission for 
the purpose of registering under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, 68,070 
shares of common stock, $2.50 par value, of Kodak (the "Shares") to be granted 
to participants under, or issued upon the exercise of options under the OFOTO, 
INC. 1999 Stock Incentive Plan (the "Plan"), I have examined originals or 
copies, certified or otherwise identified to my satisfaction, of such corporate 
records, certificates, and other documents and instruments, and such questions 
of law, as I have considered necessary or desirable for the purpose of this 
opinion. 
 
Based on the foregoing, I am of the opinion that the Shares will, when the 
Registration Statement has become effective and the Shares have been issued and 
delivered as contemplated in the Plan, be legally issued, fully paid, and 
non-assessable. 
 
I consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration 
Statement. 
 
                                  Very truly yours, 
 
                                  /s/Gary P. Van Graafeiland 
                                  --------------------------- 
                                  Gary P. Van Graafeiland 
                                  Senior Vice President 
                                  and General Counsel 
 



 
 
 
Exhibit 23-1 
 
 
 
CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS 
 
 
We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration 
Statement on Form S-8 of our report dated January 15, 2001 relating to the 
financial statements and financial statement schedules appearing on page 31 of 
Eastman Kodak Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 
31, 2000 and form 10-K/A filed May 7, 2001. 
 
 
/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP 
 
 
 
Rochester, New York 
July 2, 2001 
 
 


